September 3, 2024

Kathy Street 655 SW Mt Hood Ave Boardman, OR 97818

I would like to comment on the proposed changes to Boardman Main Street at the north side of I-84. When you use the westbound exit for Boardman it can be very dangerous. It appears to be one lane. But cars split left and right for turning onto Main Street. I personally have seen so many near accidents there.

When you are in a sedan you cannot see if traffic is heading north on Main Street due to the fence on the overpass. You wait and watch and finally think it is safe and then cars shoot out of the Chevron station parking lot. If there was the short median those cars would not be doing that. Currently there are so many places to look to see if you can turn it is not safe.

Thank you for this opportunity to speak.